
 
 
August 6, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael P. Wich, Chairman 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Dear Mr. Wich, 
 
As the Interim Director for the City of San Antonio’s Development Services Department (DSD) 
and the current President of the Alamo ICC Chapter, I would like to provide this Letter of Support 
for Mr. Sam Palmer for an At-Large position on the ICC Board of Directors.  
 
Mr. Palmer held several positions within the ICC for years, including as Chairman of the IAS Board 
of Directors, Chairman of the ICC Major Jurisdiction Membership Council, Past President of ICC 
Region I, and as an active member and Past President of the ICC Southern Nevada Chapter and 
EduCode. These roles have prepared him well for the next step of seeking an At-Large position 
on the ICC Board of Directors. He understands the significant commitment required and is fully 
prepared to meet those responsibilities.  
 
Sam has the professional experience as a Building Official/Engineer with over 30 years in the 
building industry. This includes serving as a Board member of a national engineering firm with 
financial and operational responsibilities and international business experience. This diverse 
background has equipped him with the insights needed to help lead the ICC effectively especially 
with his long tenure of board experience. 
 
He truly believes in ICC’s vision of creating safe, affordable, and sustainable buildings and 
communities. Sam has the full support of myself and the Alamo ICC Chapter for his service on the 
ICC Board of Directors. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Amin Tohmaz, PE, CBO 
Interim Director 
Development Services Department 
San Antonio, Texas 


